Central Park Gardens (CPG)
Steering Committee Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, January 20, 2010
Members Present:
Jan Bower, Lisa Buckman, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Gail Morris, Dorothy Peterson, Peg Smith and Ruth Williams  

1.
Updates

a.
Problem with chipper shredder
The motor stopped working on the shredder.  Emily will call the manufacturer since the shredder has been used only about four times.  
b.
Civic Arts Commission funding 
The commission is recommending full funding ($4,000) for the caterpillar sculpture. 
c.
Other
· Lisa expressed concern about the light brown apple moth in Central Park.  The City of Davis is starting an eradication program using pheromone-infused twist ties on plants and trees to disrupt the mating of the male and female moths, and we may see some of these twists on the trees in the park.  Pheromone is odorless and colorless and should not pose a health hazard.
· Emily said plants have been placed in the beds along the steps of the bicycle museum.  
· Ruth reported that Tree Davis has put mulch around the trees in Central Park and has prepared seven planting sites for sycamores in the park.
· Emily said she received an invitation from the Davis Cemetery to partner with them in a planting and irrigation project.  If they submit a proposal, it was suggested that the Master Gardeners advise them on their project.
2.
Spring Event Planning

a.
Mother’s Day Tea

This event is scheduled for May 9.  Emily will be getting together with Kate Hutchinson, owner of Ciocolat, in March.  There was discussion about having a plant sale in conjunction with the tea.  If we plan to have the sale, plants need to be started soon since they take 6 to 8 weeks to germinate.  Emily said she would volunteer her greenhouse to grow the plants again if she could get help with the planting and occasional weekend watering.  There was also discussion about having corsages for the mothers at the tea.  It was decided to have one table with corsages and another table with plants for sale.  We will also have plants for sale on the preceding day, May 8, which is a class and workday for CPG. 

b.
Green Schools/ Recycled Art Faire

Dorothy passed around the draft poster for the Recycled Art Faire, which is scheduled for Saturday, May 22, along the Central Park Gardens walkway.  This is a huge event and takes place at the same time as the Green Schools Expo.  Both events are sponsored by the Davis Farm-to-School Connection.  The Tour de Cluck will also be happening that same day.  This is a self-guided opportunity to tour the city’s chicken coops by bicycle and is a benefit for the Davis Farm-to-School Connection.  This could also be an opportunity for CPG to sell some plants. 
3.
Interpretation Update

a.
Kiosk map completion



Emily is meeting with Mark Deamer on Friday to approve the maps for the kiosk.  

b.
Projects

Willa Pettygrove is taking leadership for the signage project.  There is money in the Slosson grant for signage.  Jan, Ruth and Linda volunteered to help with the project, and Willa will be setting up a meeting for the group soon. 

4.
Winter Workdays

a.
Workday leadership

Emily would like some rotation of responsibility for workdays at the gardens.  She listed the following upcoming workdays on which she would like help:  January 30, February 6 and 20, and March 6 and 20.  Both Jim and Peg said they would be willing to take responsibility for some of those days.  
5.
Education Update

a.
January programs

The January workshops went well.  Ruth had about 30 people for her program; Linda had about 50 people.  There was publicity for the workshops in the Davis Enterprise.  It seems that certain topics draw an audience better than others, e.g., the pruning and vegetable gardening classes are very popular, but the mulching class is not.

b.
Winter and spring educational programs


Peg is completing the workshop program.

c.
Publicity
Recently, there were some mistakes on the location of workshops in Master Gardener press releases, so Peg will be very firm about asking to review any publicity that is going out on Central Park Gardens before submission.  This includes not only articles for the Davis Enterprise, but also the Sacramento Bee, Woodland Daily Democrat and the radio stations.  It is good to have information available on the scheduled workshops six months in advance of the dates on which they occur.


6.
Physical Garden Improvements


a.
Planting projects
Meadow:  Emily is amassing lots of plants for the meadow area.  The Bermuda grass is dormant right now so we’ll need to watch it carefully as the weather warms up to make sure that it doesn’t come back. It is not a good time right now to plant eyelash grass because it is a warm season grass and will be difficult to distinguish from the Bermudagrass.
Vegetable Garden:  Peg said that each bed in the vegetable garden has a planting guide for each month of the year.  She will rotate a solarization and cover crop bed each year.  She requested permission to cover the beds with plastic to prevent rain from saturating the beds.  A sign will be made to state why that is happening.  Several people have volunteered to help Peg with the garden, namely, Christine Joshel, Linda Parsons and Melissa Hasson-Snell.  Dorothy suggested that Peg link the CPG workday and workshop information to the Davis Farm-to-School Connection so that everyone will see it. 
Native Plantings:  Emily would like to see more native plantings in the gardens and will be working on acquiring more plants.
     b.
Pathway renovations
The Eagle Scout was contacted about the Sensory Garden pathway, and he still wants to do it.  Lisa will give him a prod.  Emily will email Rotary to see if they can do more.  
     c.
Thermometer and rain gauge update

Emily brought the thermometer that she had ordered for the park to the meeting.  The general consensus was that the glass was too vulnerable and not made for a public place.  Emily will send it back.

     d.
Compost bin

The bin is installed, and we need to level it on site and prepare it for use.

     e.
Sundial plans
Nothing has been done about the sundial.  We still need to find an appropriate stone.  Emily is going to consult further with Shaunie Briggs, and she may end up just asking her to do it with local rock.  There is $600 in the budget for this project.   
Prepared by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

CPG Steering Committee

